
Comment from Heather May 

Special investigations into passenger vehicle collisions with pedestrians and cyclists is critical. 

This has been a topic that has traditionally been neglected, but perhaps the investigations are 

more crucial now than they have ever been. 

 

Cities all around the country are shifting infrastructure built for passenger vehicles to cyclists and 

pedestrians due to unprecedented demand. For example, San Francisco recently closed John F 

Kennedy Drive through Golden Gate park to passenger vehicles, dedicating the road to cyclists 

and pedestrians. While this can, no doubt, be attributed to a number of causes, one thing is 

certain: more Americans are out there walking and riding their bicycles than ever. 
 


